
UPDATE: COVID-19 Information for Saratoga County 

May 29, 2020 

  
Ballston Spa, NY — The Saratoga County Department of Public Health Services today 

announced the most current stats* on COVID-19 in Saratoga County. 
   

• Confirmed cases of COVID-19: 472 

• Deaths: 15 

• Recovered cases: 407 

• Active cases: 51 

• Hospitalizations: 6 

• Total tested: 10,818 
 
*Please note that the deaths, recovered cases and active cases, when added together, do 

not equal the total number of confirmed cases. That is because one of the previously 

reported deaths happened out of the state, but was never counted as a confirmed case 

within the county. 

 
 

Masks in public 

 

The Governor recently signed an Executive Order allowing business owners to deny 

entry to people who refuse to wear masks. It’s been proven that widespread mask-

wearing is an effective tool against the spread of COVID-19, and that is why this 

Executive Order was signed. Face masks work two ways by protecting both the wearer 

and others.  

 

 

Reopening plans and procedures 

 

As Phase One begins our reopening in the Capital Region and across New York State, 

there are key elements to keep in mind. Proceed with caution, reason and patience. 

 

In order to best ensure a safe and sustainable reopening, Saratoga County Public 

Health recommends the following elements be part of any reopening strategy:  

• All large gathering limitations should be maintained as far as possible into 

the latter part of the year to avoid super-spreader events and to provide 

time to evaluate appropriate density limitations to reduce the risk of 

disease.  

• Social distancing and disinfection must continue to be practiced on an 

ongoing basis. Businesses should share their creative solutions and best 

practices that they employ to protect their employees, customers and the 

public.  

• Saratoga County Public Health will continue, and expand as necessary, 

our contact tracing and targeted isolation and quarantine efforts to 

minimize the spread.  



• All reopening activities should be coordinated between local, state and 

regional governments, while still retaining the local health infrastructure 

and authority need to respond quickly to locally emerging public health 

threats. 
 

Proceeding with caution and following the continued guidance and reopening plans 

will allow us to proceed forward. We have witnessed the negative impact of the virus in 

other regions around the world when social distancing ended too soon. No one wants 

to go backwards in our efforts to return to an open state.  

  

 

Data Dashboard enhanced 

  

The dashboard now includes more comprehensive information and charts on positive 

cases. A link to the data dashboard, which is updated on weekdays, can be found at 

the top of the Saratoga County Department of Public Health Services’ COVID-19 

website, located here. 
 

https://www.saratogacountyny.gov/departments/publichealth/covid19/

